



Box 10, 3900 Arthur Drive, Delta, BC V4K 3N5 Phone (604) 946-2611

E-mail: office@shsdelta.org
Web Site: https://shsdelta.ca

September 4, 2019

Dear Parents,

Two days into the school year, I can now say we are off to a great start. As a school community we are continuing to grow, we are now over 390 students. With the increase in students we are also seeing an increase in the number of cars dropping off and picking up. I thank you for driving safely and following our parking lot procedures, the safety of everyone in our community is most important.

Clubs and school sports teams will be starting soon, stay tuned for more information.

Our AGM/Meet the Teacher (meeting for parents) will be held tomorrow evening, beginning at 7:00 in the school gym. We look forward to seeing you there.

God Bless,

Kelly Kozack Principal

<u>In Need of Additional Volunteers:</u> The Boundary Bay Cross Country organizing committee is looking for additional volunteers apart from volunteers who help Mr. Jones with marshalling/supervision/first aid. We are looking for the following:

- Course spotters be on the route watching the kids race by!
- Rabbits you are a *fast* runner or have students in high school that would like to lead races
- Turtles you're not a rabbit but want to be out there running and ensure no kids are left on the course
- Parking Patrol coordinating the school buses and cars as they enter the parking lot
- First Aid have a medical background and can be onsite during the meet
- Additional volunteers there are always a few odd jobs that we need help with!

Sponsors – any level of sponsorship helps with the many details of the day from the kids barbecue, purchasing medals to paying for park insurance. Any proceeds from the day go to KidSport which is a national not-for-profit organization that provides financial assistance for registration fees and equipment to kids aged 18 and under.

Please email Devon Kennedy devon@starproduce.com if you can help or have any questions.

Bottle Drive for the Missions: On Sept. 9th-13th bring all recyclable-for-money containers to the drop-off area from 8:30am-8:45am. All proceeds support Operation Smile. Thank-you for your support

Spirit Wear: All order forms must in by Friday after school. **NO EXCEPTIONS** to ensure the order arrives for cross-country season.

A Big Congratulations: Congratulations to Jake Farin (Gr. 6) and Dominic Dumas (Gr. 7) for receiving this year's Altar Servers Award which will be presented by Archbishop Michael Miller. For more information please see the attachment with all of our Parish News. Good job boys!

<u>Lil' Saints Preschool has 2 positions available:</u> Looking for a fun and rewarding job?

- 1. <u>Assistant Preschool Teacher</u>, to join our teaching team in our 3 year old class starting October 2019. Monday to Friday for approximately 32 hrs/week. ECE certificate and previous experience working with children would be an asset.
- 2. <u>Support Worker for our JK Class:</u> The job will start as a part time position, September to December 2019, Tuesday and Thursday (8:40-1:40), from January 2020 to June 2020 Monday to Thursday 8:40-1:40).

Please email Mylene Lock at lil'saintspreschool@shsdelta.org or call her at 604-551-0827 for more information.

Useful Contacts

Used uniforms: getpats@gmail.com

Parent Volunteer Portal: jordan_kinghorn@hotmail.com

School office: office@shsdeltat.org

Parish News

Please see the attachment.

